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“After these things, the Lord commissioned seventy-two others and sent them 
on ahead in pairs to every city and place he was about to go.  He said to them, 
“The harvest is bigger than you can imagine!”  Luke 10:1-2   

 
     The harvest is bigger than we can imagine!  As summertime begins we 
look ahead at the blessing of warmer days and opportunities to rest and play 
and work in God’s beautiful world.  If we are willing to claim them, the gifts 
of summertime are abundant.  A piece of summer is play and rest.  We 
encourage you to find simple ways you can enjoy God’s creation and the 
people you share life with.  For Pastor Jenny and Jon the goal for the 

summer is to spend 20 minutes a day on the front deck swing.  For Pastor 
Scott and Donna the aspiration is to claim some couple time while taking a 
walk every afternoon (except for July , darn seminary).  What little things 
can you make a priority so that your blessing basket is filled this summer?   

     In the passage above Jesus reminds the disciples that some of the 
greatest blessings in life are experienced as we share the Love of God with 
others in our community and throughout the world.  So often we feel most 
blessed as we are able to share who we are and what we have.  Through a 
glass of cold water, a pack of food, a construction skill, a listening ear, a 
warm breakfast, and a reassuring hand we become and experience the 
presence of Christ.  This summer, like most, is an opportunity for our 
churches to share the love of God in numerous community and world 
changing ways.  There is an opportunity for every one of us to extend 
ourselves in mission and ministry through hands on service and through 
supporting our mission and ministry teams.  We encourage each of you to 
select one way you can be the hands and heart of Jesus through one of our 
ministries or by fulfilling a personal call on your heart.  

     The ministry challenge teams at New Market have met and our discerning 
on where they are called to be in challenging ministry during the summer. 
We encourage everyone to keep these teams in prayer and to ask yourself: 
where and how can I be the presence of Christ to the people I encounter this 
summer? Attached to the newsletter email is a prayer and service calendar 
for the summer.  We invite you to stay connected with our community as we 
pray for each mission and ministry to be an expression of God’s love.  You 
will pray for safety for our mission team, endurance for Vacation Bible 
School workers, faith break throughs at summer camp, community for HASP 

camp families, for the ministry challenge teams and blessings for teachers as 
they return to school.   

     Together our prayers and our service will be an overwhelming outreach of 
hope to our community and will undoubtedly be a means for us to enjoy 
God’s harvest!!!   
 
 
See you OUT THERE!!!     
Pastor Scott and Pastor Jenny         
 

New Market UMC 
 

Vision Statement 

New Market UMC Strives to 

build and empower 

disciples for Jesus Christ 

 

Mission Statement 

New Market UMC 

encourages faithful 

discipleship for Jesus Christ 

by participating in Prayer, 

the Word, Worship, 

Fellowship and Service. 

 

Website: 

www.newmarketumc.com 

 

Email: 

Hometownchurch 
@comcast.net 
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 Parish Missions Page 
“Each of you should use whatever gift you have received to serve others, 

as faithful stewards of God's grace in its various forms.” –Peter, 4:10 
 

 

Teacher & Staff Breakfasts at Local Schools - Mornings, August 17th – 20th 
Back to school will be here all too soon and it will be time to nourish our area teachers through breakfast and 
prayer. Help us encourage those who serve our youth by donating food or serving breakfast.  

 

We are looking for site leaders and volunteers for each of these area schools: 
New Market Elementary & Middle 
Oakdale Elementary & Middle 
Oakdale High – Chris Beveridge leader  
Spring Ridge Elementary 

 

If you are willing to be a site leader or to volunteer at a 
site, please call the church office at 301-865-3530. Or 
contact Pastor Jenny at crazymethodists@comcast.net 
Sign-up sheets for food donations will be posted in the 

back of the sanctuary in August. 

 

Lucas Village Summer Reading       
Friday Mornings 9:30-11:30 a.m. 
July 8th, July 15th, July 29th, August 5th, August 12th, August 19th  
 

This summer we will again be in relationship with the people of Lucas Village by offering a summer reading 
program for kids.  Volunteers are needed who are willing to read with a group of children weekly (missing for 
vacations are ok).  Volunteers walk with children from the Lucas Community center to Carol Creek where we 
read in large and small groups and then return to the neighborhood.  If you are interested in serving contact Lynn 
Stanker at konadreamer2@yahoo.com or 301-788-5396.   
 

 

The Hope 4 Kids team would like to extend a huge thank you to all those who 
supported this mission over the past year. 

Whether financially, through volunteering or prayer, all the support we received helped make a huge 
impact on the lives of many in our community.  
 

Just for the 2015-16 school year, at New Market we packed, 1,480 packs (6750 lbs.) and at Mt. Carmel we 
packed 1,332 packs (6200 lbs.). H4K was served by 42 volunteers from our churches and community who 
logged in over 80 hours each month.  
 

We’ve already planned for next year and will begin working over the summer to prepare for our first packs 
early in the fall. We hope to continue the amazing work again next year and are always looking for people 

willing to serve. If you are interested, please feel free to reach out to Andrew Hodgkins 
(hodgkins.andrew@gmail.com) at any time! 

 

Thank you again, 
Karen Ohlrich and Andrew Hodgkins, for H4K 

 
Hope 4 Kids is a joint mission project of Fairview Chapel, New 

Market UMC, and Mt. Carmel United Methodist Church. H4K provides 
weekend food for 78 students divided between Spring Ridge Elementary, 

Oakdale Elementary, Deer Crossing Elementary, New Market Elementary, 
and New Market Middle Schools.  

 

 

                      Our 2016 Parish Mission Team to Puerto Rico: 

                     Pastor Scott, Pastor Jenny, Michaela Morgan, Christian Smith, Caleb Clawson,  
                     Brittney Giles, Holly Stanker, Richard Stonebraker, Brianna Warrenfeltz, Laurie  
                     Bailey, Jarrett Bonett 

 

mailto:crazymethodists@comcast.net
mailto:konadreamer2@yahoo.com
mailto:hodgkins.andrew@gmail.com


 

Deepening the Roots of All Ages 

 

Adult Small Groups 
 

Men’s Bible Study 
Thursdays 7 p.m. –Bible Study group in the Ed. 

Bldg. kitchen. All men are welcome. 

 

Game Day! 
July 20th & August 17th 

@ 1:30 p.m. 

Come one, come all! 
 

The Community is invited to a wonderful day of 

fellowship and fun on Game Day, 1:30 P.M., on the 
third Wednesday of every month, at the New Market 

UMC Historic Schoolhouse, located at 1A North 

Alley. Games start at 1:30 P.M. and ends around 3 

P.M. Light snacks and refreshments will be 

provided. For more information contact Sharon at 

301-865-3530 or hometownchurch@comcast.net  
 

 
 

 

 

2016 Vacation Bible School 

 
August 8-12 from 6-8pm 

4 years – 5th grade 
(Always wiggle room for younger or older siblings) 

 
Your kids will be experiencing the coolest week of 
the summer as they discover one important truth 

about God each day during Everest VBS – let’s 
climb to the summit together! 

 

Pre-registration preferred on our website: 
www.newmarketumc.com 

Or register by calling – 301-865-38530 or e-mailing: 
Hometownchurch@comcast.net    

 

Vacation Bible School Meeting Schedule 2016 
VBS is coming right around the corner and we will beginning serious meeting schedule starting June 27th. We still needs 

lots of volunteers, especially younger folks to assist with being crew leaders and plenty of other activities. Contact Patty at 

pattyrob16@msn.com or 301-882-7703 if you are interested in volunteering or have any questions. 

 

Meeting 
Description 

Location Date Time Comments 

Initial Planning 
Meeting 

Schoolhouse Monday, June 
27th 

7:00 pm to 
9:00 pm 

1. Select Team Names 
2. Decisions on crafts, snacks 
3. Map out venue sites 

Work Meeting Schoolhouse Saturday,  July 
23th 

9:30 am to 
11:30 am 

1. Leader updates 
2. Inventory decorations 
3. Plan shopping list 

Work Meeting Schoolhouse Saturday, July 
30th 

9:30 am to 
11:30 am 

1. Leader updates 
2. Distribute marketing material 

VBS Setup All Buildings Friday, August 
5th 

9:00 am to? Create scenery and begin setting 
up 

VBS Setup All Buildings Saturday, 
August  6th 

9:00 am to? Create scenery and begin setting 

up 

VBS Setup (if 
Needed) 

All Buildings Sunday, 
August 7th 

1:00 pm to? Finalize set up 

VBS All Buildings Mon to Friday, 
August 8th to 
August 12th 

5:00 pm to 
8:30 pm 

THIS IS IT! 

VBS Breakdown All Building Monday, 
August 15th 

9:00 am to? Take it down and put it away --- 
UNTIL NEXT YEAR 

 

mailto:hometownchurch@comcast.net
http://www.newmarketumc.com/
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New Market United Methodist Church 
Calendar of Fellowship and Outreach Events 

July/August 2016 
All events take place on our church campus, unless otherwise stated. 

___________________________________________________________________ 

What: Old Fashion Hymn Sing 

Where:  Home of Barbara Zimmerman 
6540 New London Road 
New Market, MD 21774 

When: Sunday, July 24, 2016 
Time:  7:00 pm 

                          The Outreach/Fellowship Committee is taking a page out of the past                                      
by reviving the joy of an Old Fashion Hymn Sing.  What better way to enjoy a Sunday 

summer evening then to be in fellowship with friends and family, raising our voices in song to 
praise the Lord. Oh, did I forget to mention that every family should bring a dessert! We will 

be entertained by Barb’s unique player piano, which will later be played by Nick Wood to 
accompany us in song. 

Please mark your calendars and join the celebration, as always we encourage you to bring a 
friend. 

Praise Ye the Lord, Hallelujah  

 

 

 
 
 

 

 United Methodist Women  
 

                                       “Circle of Friends” 
UMW "Circle of Friends" would like to invite all 

church members and LIFT group to join them  

on a day trip to Falling Waters  

(where we send the cookies) 

in Martinsburg, WV on Saturday, July 30. 

9 a.m. (Leave church parking lot) 

   10 a.m. (Tour Falling Waters Board of Childcare campus) 

There is no cost for this tour, but bring some 

money we will be stopping on the way home to 

share lunch together. 

A sign-up sheet is in the back of the church.  
 

 

You are invited to join us for an 

evening of fellowship and light-

hearted fun! 

What – a spirited musical evening 

– The Dust Bowl Revival Band 

Where – Baker Park, Frederick 

When – Sunday, July 17 @  

7 – 8:30 p.m. 

We will meet in the church 

parking lot at 6 p.m. to carpool. 

Please bring snacks and drinks. 

We can “picnic” before the 

performance! 

Sign-up in the back of the 

sanctuary and circle this date on 

your calendar. 



 

LIFT (Ladies In Faith Together): 
LIFT will not meet during July and August so we can all enjoy some time with family and help with VBS. 

September 12 will be our next meeting, so mark your calendars!!! At our June LIFT meeting Lauren shared a 

great devotion from Julia Battencourt on travel since a lot of us travel more during the summer months. Below 

is just a sample.  

Most of us plan ahead when we go on vacation or before we set out on the road for a long trip. There are things we 

do to prepare. 

 Pack. 

Before we are ready to hit the road, one of the first things we have to do is make sure we are all packed. 

We'll need clothes, toothbrushes, and all the necessities. I have a tendency to over pack so I have to keep a 

watch on myself too. 

As we are on our life journey we have to think about all the things we are taking along with us as Christians. 

Do we have unnecessary speech, bad habits, or sin that we shouldn't be putting in our suitcases? Are we 

remembering to take along those necessities like the fruit of the spirit and holy living?  

 Tune Up 

Before we take a trip my husband always makes sure to take our car into the shop and get a tune-up.  

Spiritually we sometimes need a tune up too. Every once in a while our tires need kicked. We have to check 
over our lives and our hearts to see if there's anything keeping us from fellowship with the Lord. Is our 
Christian life running smoothly?  

 Fill Up with Gas 

Before we set out on a trip, I want our gas tank full. In our Christian lives, we need to fill up with prayer and 

the Holy Spirit or we won't get very far down the road. We need the Lord's help to keep on moving because 

we can't go on in our own strength.  

 Necessary Papers & Maps or Directions 

We can't get behind the wheel and start off down the road without some necessary information. We have to 

have our driver's license, legal license plate on our vehicle, and proof of insurance before we set off. 

Do you have the necessary papers to go to Heaven? Is your name written in the Book of Life? Are you a 

child of God? When we set out on a trip it is always nice to know the directions to where we are going.  

Remember opening those maps and they'd stretch clear across the car? Nowadays we have GPS systems 

in our cars or we Google maps on our phone or before we leave we Google it out on the computer and print 

out step by step directions. When we set out on our Christian journey, we need some directions too. 

Although we've accepted Christ and know we are going to reach our destination of Heaven, following 

directions for living down on this earth will make the trip so much nicer. Getting out our "Bible" map will give 

us all the details we need for the trip. It will tell us how to avoid roadblocks, how to handle emergencies, and 

all kinds of useful information.  

 Food and Water 

If we start out on a road trip that's several miles we may end up on the road during meal time so we could 

end up having to stop for dinner or for a little shorter trip, we just may need some snacks or refreshment 

before we move on down the road. 

On our Christian journey we need to make sure we don't miss any meals of the Word of God too. I think 

sometimes we get so busy driving down the road and doing busy things as Christians that we don't always 

stop and get refreshed with God's Word in worship like we should. 

 

Conclusion: 

Heaven is such a wonderful destination that the Lord has given for us to look forward to but He left us here on this 

earth to journey awhile first. What kind of streets are you traveling on before you end up there? What kind of 

landscapes are you passing? Are you journeying through areas that you should avoid as a Christian? 

Relying on the Lord's leading and keeping our feet on the right path daily will help us to navigate away from the 

areas that we should avoid and it will help us be right where the Lord wants us in our lives. Not all roads are smooth 

sailing. Sometimes the Lord wants us to hit roadblocks, detours, and maybe even some flooded out areas but 

following the paths He wants us in also helps move us into those wonderful stretches of road where we experience 

things like peace, joy, and blessings. So how is your journey going? 

 

 

 

 



Starting June 26th – Aug. 21st.  
We will be offering a 9:30 a.m. worship service. This worship service will be a 45 minutes 

traditional service. 
 

Alternate Summer Worship Service Music: 
Nicole Hart is interested in forming a contemporary praise band that will perform 

during the early service during the summer. If you have musical gifts of instrument or 
voice and are interested in joining this effort please contact Nicole or Pastor Scott. 

 

Summer Office Hours: 
Wednesday’s 9 a.m. – 2 p.m. & Friday’s 9 a.m. – 12 p.m. 

 
 

 

AmazonSmile 

New Market United Methodist Church is now listed on Amazon smile as a charity. Just go to 
your Amazon Smile account and add New Market United Methodist church as your charity 

Make sure you pick the New Market United Methodist Church in New Market, MD not the one 
in Indiana.  

What is AmazonSmile? 

AmazonSmile is a simple and automatic way for you to support your favorite charitable organization 
every time you shop, at no cost to you. When you shop at smile.amazon.com, you’ll find the exact same 
low prices, vast selection and convenient shopping experience as Amazon.com, with the added bonus 
that Amazon will donate a portion of the purchase price to your favorite charitable organization. You can 
choose from nearly one million organizations to support.  

For further information there are flyers located in the back of the 

sanctuary. 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

“Bear one another’s burdens, and in this way you will fulfill the law of Christ.” 
Galatians 6:2 

 

Our first class of Stephen Ministers began training on May 4 and will be working steadily over 
the summer on completing the 50 hours of required training that will equip them to bring 

Christ’s love and care to hurting people on behalf of our congregation. These nine ministers 
will complete training in early September and will be commissioned and prayed over during 
our worship services on September 18. At that point, each minister will be available to be 

matched one-on-one with individuals in our congregation and community who are going 
through a difficult time and could benefit from the ongoing care of a supportive Christian 

friend. 
 

Please continue to pray for this class of Stephen Ministers and for our Stephen Leaders as 
they nurture their gifts and acquire the knowledge and skills that will help them serve in this 

vital ministry. 

Did You Know?  

 

https://smile.amazon.com/


       Sunday Worship Time 11 A.M.
Sunday Monday 

 
 
 

Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
 

Calendar Key:                        ***No Meetings in July – Only VBS 
SH = Schoolhouse 
Ed.B = Ed. Bldg.  
Mt. Carmel = MC 

           News Deadline = Newsletter Deadline 
 
 
 
 

 

1 2 

 Library 
10 a.m. –1 p.m. 

 

Mission Trip  
(July 2 – 9) 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

  

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Family Support Group 
7 p.m. (Ed.B) 

AA 7 p.m. (SH) 

 

7 p.m. 
 Boy Scouts 

(SH) 
 

Men’s Study 
Group 7 p.m. 

(Ed.B) 
 

Summer 
Reading 
Program 
begins 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Library 
10 a.m. – 1 

p.m. 
 
 

 

10 11 12 13 14 
 
 
 
 
 

15 16 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

Family Support Group 
7 p.m. (Ed.B) 

AA 7 p.m. (SH) 
   
 

  
 

    

Game Day 
1:30pm 

Disciple III at 7pm  
 

AA 12pm & 8pm 

7 p.m. 
 Boy Scouts 

(SH) 
 

Men’s Study 
Group 7 p.m. 

(Ed.B) 
 

Summer 
Reading 
Program 

 
 
 
 
 

Stephen’s 
Ministry 
Retreat  

8 a.m. – 5:30 
p.m. (Ed.B) 

 
 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

 
 

Circle of Friends – 
The Dust Bowl 
Revival Band (Baker 
Park) 7p.m. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Family Support Group 
7 p.m. (Ed.B) 

AA 7 p.m. (SH) 

7 p.m. 
 Boy Scouts 

(SH) 
 

Men’s Study 
Group 7 p.m. 

(Ed.B) 
 

 

VBS work 
meeting 9:30 

a.m. (SH) 
 

Library 
10 a.m. – 

1p.m. 
 
 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 
 

Dessert Hymn Sing  
7 p.m.  

________________________ 
31 
Camp Manidokan 
Begins 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Family Support Group 
7 p.m. (Ed.B) 
AA 7 p.m.(SH) 

7 p.m. 
 Boy Scouts (SH) 

 
Men’s Study 
Group 7 p.m. 

(Ed.B) 
 
 

Summer 
Reading 
Program 

 
 
 
 

Falling 
Waters – 
Circle of 
Friends  

9 a.m.  
 

Library 
10 a.m. – 

1p.m. 
                                                         

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                               
 

 

          
 

Youth Group! 

 

July Birthdays: 

William Dowling        
Richard Stonebraker     07/01       
Jeanne Beard      07/01      
Elizabeth Crandall     07/17 
Thelma Gesling     07/17 
Daniel Ashbaugh     07/20 
Kaden Thomas Koch        07/20 
Luc Lugez     07/26 
Mabel Heider             07/28 

  

 

1:30 p.m. 
Game Day!! 

Happy Anniversary! 
 

Mary Lou & Matt 
Bernota 07/6 
 
Richard & Sharon 
Riley  07/13 

 
 

(Sat) VBS 
work 

meeting  
9:30 a.m. 

(SH) 

 



                                                                                                                                                                      

       Sunday Worship Time 11 A.M.
Sunday Monday 

 
 
 

Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
 1 2 3 4 5 6 

 News 
Deadline 

 
Trustee (Ed.B) / 
Outreach 
Meeting (SH)  
7 p.m. 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Family Support Group 
7 p.m. (Ed.B) 

AA 7 p.m. (SH) 
 

7 p.m. 
 Boy Scouts (SH) 

 
Men’s Study 
Group 7 p.m. 

(Ed.B) 
 

VBS Setup  
9 a.m.  
 
Summer 
Reading 
Program 

 

VBS Setup  
9 a.m.  

 
Library 

10 a.m. –1 
p.m. 

 

 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Family Support Group 
7 p.m. (Ed.B) 

AA 7 p.m. (SH) 

 

 
 
 
 

7 p.m. 
 Boy Scouts (SH) 

 

Men’s Study 
Group 7 p.m. 

(Ed.B) 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Summer 
Reading 
Program 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Library 
10 a.m. – 1 

p.m. 
 
 

 

14 15 16 17 18 
 
 
 
 
 

19 20 
 

 
 

VBS 
Breakdown  

9 a.m.  
(All Buildings) 

 

Council Meeting 7 
p.m. (SH) 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Family Support Group 
7 p.m. (Ed.B) 

AA 7 p.m. (SH) 
   
 

  
 

    

Game Day 
1:30pm 

Disciple III at 7pm  
 

AA 12pm & 8pm 

 
7 p.m. 

 Boy Scouts (SH) 
 
 
 
 

Men’s Study 
Group 7 p.m. 

(Ed.B) 
 

Summer 
Reading 
Program 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Library 

10 a.m. – 1 p.m. 

 
 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

 
 

 
FCPS Opens 

1st Day of 
School 

 
 
 
 
 

SPRC Meeting  
7 p.m. (Ed.B) 

 

 

 
 

 

Family Support Group 
7 p.m. (Ed.B) 
AA 7 p.m.(SH) 

7 p.m. 
 Boy Scouts (SH) 

 
Men’s Study 
Group 7 p.m. 

(Ed.B) 
 

 

 

Stephen’s 
Ministry 
Retreat  

8 a.m. – 5:30 
p.m. (Ed.B) 

 

28 29 30 31 

Calendar Key: 
SH = Schoolhouse 
Ed.B = Ed. Bldg. 
Mt. Carmel = MC 

News Deadline = Newsletter Deadline 

 

Sunday School 
 
 
 
 

  

 
Fairview Meeting 

7 p.m. (SH) 

 
 
 
 

Family Support Group 
7 p.m. (Ed.B) 

AA 7 p.m. (SH) 

                                                        

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

 

          
 

Youth Group! 

 

August Birthdays: 

Logan Michael  08/04       Peachie Phelps    08/24 
Angela Ashbaugh 08/05       Margaret Tollefson 08/27 
Carolyn Geary  08/06       Glenn Anderson 08/28 
Doris Ashbaugh 08/09       Peter Morrow 08/31 
David Gaver  08/10 
Timmy Summers 08/10 
Al Phelps  08/24 
Marilyn Brooks  08/14 

  

 

Happy Anniversary! 
 

Tom & Carolyn Geary 

08/06 

 

Ed & Barbara Stephen 

08/15 

1:30 p.m. 
Game Day!! 

Teacher Breakfasts 

VBS 5 p.m. – 8:30 p.m. All Buildings 



 

                
July 3 
Lay Reader: Toni Carnahan 
Ushers: Glenn Anderson, Lori Anderson        
Greeter: Lori Anderson        
Acolyte:  Kobe Duncan       

Nursery: Erica Jaworski 
Counters: Nick Wood, Patty Robinson 
Close Out: Nicole Hart 
 
 
July 10 

Lay Reader: Ethan Hart 
Ushers: Mike Grenier, Barbara Zimmerman 
Greeter: Julie Grenier 
Acolyte: Lilly Hart 
Nursery: Brandie Kellogg 
Counters: Toni Carnahan, Susan Mautz 

Close Out: Mike Grenier 
 

 

July 17 
Lay Reader: Kristina Trunnell 
Ushers: Tom Geary, Carolyn Geary 
Greeter: Carolyn Geary 
Acolyte: Luc Lugez 
Nursery: Donna Clawson 
Counters: Patty Robinson, Walt Russell 
Close Out: David Robinson 
 
 
July 24    
Lay Reader: Richard Riley    
Ushers: Tim Summers, Susan Summers  
Greeter: Susan Summers     
Acolyte:  Ethan Hart     
Nursery: Kelly Herzing       
Counters: Nick Wood, Toni Carnahan       
Close Out: Sue Wood         
 
July 31 
Lay Reader: Nicole Hart 
Ushers: Tom Geary, Carolyn Geary 
Greeter: Carolyn Geary 
Acolyte: Kasey Barboza 
Nursery: Marilyn Fritz 
Counters: Patty Robinson, Susan Mautz 
Close Out: Glenn Anderson            
  

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

July Meetings: 

VBS -  
 

Sat. July 23rd work meeting 

at 9:30 a.m.  
Sat. July 30th work meeting 

at 9:30 a.m.  

 

August Meetings: 

VBS - August 5th – 6th 
VBS setup 9 a.m. 

 
Outreach Meeting –  
Tues. August 2nd at  

7 p.m. in the Schoolhouse 
 

Trustees Meeting –  
Tues. August 2nd at  

7 p.m. in the Ed. Bldg. 
 
 

Council Meeting –  
Tues. August 16th at  

7 p.m. in the Schoolhouse 
 

SPRC Meeting – 

Tues. August 23rd at 7 p.m. 
in the Ed. Bldg. 

 
Fairview Meeting –  
Tues. August 30th at  

7 p.m. in the Schoolhouse 

 
 

August 7 
Lay Reader: Luke Summers 
Ushers: Kevin Hart, Nicole Hart 
Greeter: Nicole Hart   
Acolyte: Lilly Hart 
Nursery: Cat Lugez 

Counters: Walt Russell, Nick Wood 
Close Out: Shawnee Shaw 
 
 
August 14 

Lay Reader: Joyce Boyd  
Ushers: Tom Geary, Carolyn Geary 
Greeter: Carolyn Geary 
Acolyte: Kobe Duncan 

Nursery: Erica Jaworski 
Counters: Sue Wood, Toni Carnahan 

Close Out: Richard Stonebraker 
 

 

August 21 
Lay Reader: Kevin Hart 
Ushers: Glenn Anderson, Lori Anderson 
Greeter: Lori Anderson 
Acolyte: Ethan Hart 
Nursery: Brandie Kellogg  
Counters: Patty Robinson, Walt Russell 
Close Out: Greg Zimmerman 
 
 
August 28   
Lay Reader: Sharon Riley  
Ushers: Andrew McCollum, Susan Mautz 
Greeter: Melinda McCollum  
Acolyte: Luc Lugez  
Nursery: Kelly Herzing  
Counters: Nick Wood, Susan Mautz 
Close Out: Sue Wood 
 

Knitting - Interested in learning how to knit or crochet? Or 
are you already an expert? We have started a group of 
people who are interested in knitting or crocheting as a 

ministry. Please contact Kathy Ginsburg at 301-639-4144 
or Katherine.ginsburg@fcps.org for more information. 

 

tel:301-639-4144
mailto:Katherine.ginsburg@fcps.org


Finance Update 
                                                     

Thank you for your continued giving during the first half of 2016. Together we have given 
$77,319 for ministry. This amount falls shy of our budget goal for ministry of $91,400 for the first half 
of the year. We are confident and hopeful that over the 2nd half of the year we can make up the 
difference.  

                                                             
 Your generous and consistent giving is especially important over the summer.  The next three 

months are our most active, and expensive!  Vacation Bible School, A Young Adult Mission Trip, 
Teacher’s Breakfasts, and preparing to launch fall ministries will provide countless opportunities for 
lives to be transformed.  Together we will financially support the Lord’s summer work!                                                    

 

Together we have: 
 Funded Sunday school and special events. 

 Supported the work of our pastors. 

 Supported three scout troops.  

 Open our building for parents of addicted children. 

 Supported the work of Hope 4 Kids feeding over 70 children.  

 Offered 6 small group/Bible studies.  

 Began a Stephen Ministry to empower members to give excellent care.  

 Housed 14 preschool children.  

 And once again kept the lights on for ministry day and night!   
 

Thank you for changing the world one dollar and one life at a time!! 
 

As we move into the summer months, family vacations and other commitments will occasionally 
result in a missed Sunday.  Please remember that our giving is not an “entrance fee” at worship but 
rather an on-going commitment to fund the work of the Lord 7 days a week 12 months of the year.  
When you miss a Sunday please double up your offering the week you return, or schedule a bank 
transfer (EFT) for your monthly giving or consider mailing a monthly check for your committed amount 
to insure consistent, generous giving.     
 

In closing, we the finance team, wish to thank each and every one of you for your incredible 
generosity and support of all our church ministries.   

 

 (EFT) – The transaction set up by the donor with his/her bank is called an EFT transaction. The donor uses the bank’s 

‘Bill Pay’ feature to designate the church as the payee and schedules a one time or recurring transfer of funds to the 

church for a certain amount. What most people do not realize is that the bank actually sends the church a check by 

mail and the church then has to process it just like any other check it receives during the weekly Service. If you choose 

this process, please contact the church office of your intent and we will supply you with yellow EFT cards that you can 

place in the collection plate when you are present in worship. The card reminds you of your contribution during the 

month and reminds others of your faithfulness and commitment to regular giving.   

 If you have an employer that offers matching of charitable gifts, please talk to them about the process to give to New 

Market UMC and have them match your contributions.   

 



 

 

 

 

Upcoming Services at Fairview 

Every Sunday evening at 7 p.m., 
the church features different 
pastors and lay speakers from both 
the United Methodist church 
and other denominations. 

Join us for this great summer line up! 

 

July 3 
Chaplain Gary Byers 
Helping Up Mission 
 
 
July 10 
Jenny Carrington 
Music & Word  
Disciplemakers Campus Ministry 
 
 
July 17 
Rev. Harry Johnson 
Grace & Truth Bible Church with Praise Team 
 
 
July 24 
Rev. John & Rev. Mary Chaney 
House of Bread Ministry with Praise Group 
 
 
July 31 
Rev. Leo Barnes 
Bush Creek Church of the Brethren 
 
________________________________________ 
 
 
August 7 
Rev. Mark Mooney 
Otterbein UMC 
 
 
August 14 
An Evening of Fellowship at 5 p.m. 
Rev. James Rollins & Gospel Choir 
Thomas Tabernacle Church 
 
 
August 21 
Rev. Doug Clarke 
Jackson Chapel UMC 
 
 
August 28 
Rev. Eliezer Valentin-Constanon 
Trinity UMC 
 
 
 
 

 

Prayer for our Nation at Fairview Chapel 

1st and 3rd Tuesdays of the Month  
(May - November 2016) 7 - 8 p.m. 

 

This prayer gathering is in response to the 
DecisionAmerica, led by Franklin Graham 

Contact: Jennifer Leck ~ jen@leckfamily.net ~ Cell: 
240-529-4789 

Upcoming Dates: 
July 5 and 19 

August 2 and 16 
September 6 and 20 

October 4 and 18 
November 8 - Election Day! 

______________________________________ 

Special Music Featured for July & 

August Services 

 

July 10th – Jenny Carrington a wonderful vocal 

message from Coordinator of Disciplemakers 

Campus Ministry supported by the chapel. 

Update on campus ministries in 12 colleges and 

universities. 

July 12th – Praise Team from Grace and Truth 

Bible Fellowship supplementing message by Rev. 

Harry Johnson. 

July 24th – House of Bread Ministries Praise 

Teams supplementing message by Rev. John & 

Rev. Mary Chaney. 

August 14th – Gospel Choir from Thomas 

Tabernacle Church at Annual Evening of 

Fellowship 5 p.m. Music, picnic, and message by 

Rev. James Rollins Fellowship. 

 
For more information about these programs and others at this 
multi-denominational restored chapel call 301-606-3094. The 
chapel is located at 6802 Boyers Mill Road just north of the 

entrance to Lake Linganore near New Market, MD. 
 

 

mailto:jen@leckfamily.net
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